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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
It has been so lovely seeing many of you attending our first 
face-to-face parent/carers’ evenings this week. From the 
verbal feedback we have received so far, it has been a 
positive experience. One parent was heard to say that they 
had been around the whole school looking at all of our 
wonderful displays that showcase and celebrate our 
children’s work.  
 
As we come to the end of the first half-term, we would like to 
thank all of you for your understanding and on-going support 
as we reintegrate back into usual school routines whilst still 
dealing with a pandemic. Our staff have continued to go 
above and beyond the call of duty in ensuring that children 
are kept at the heart of everything we do. As we continue to 
see Covid cases rising nationally, we know that some of the 
measures that we kept in place have meant that at Hunters 
Hall, Covid cases have been kept to a minimum. We continue 
to recommend that families, just like our staff, test periodically 
throughout the week using the free lateral flow tests in order 
to stop the transmission.  
 
We are pleased to announce that the Parent Governor 
election votes have been counted and verified. There were a 
total of 99 votes cast. The two candidates with the highest 
votes are: 

Samantha Gosby and Pierre Joseph. 
 
We look forward to welcoming them to their first full governing 
body meeting on 16th November 2021 at 5pm.  
 
All that it leaves for us to say is stay safe this half-term and 
see you on Tuesday 2nd November 2021 when school re-
opens to pupils. 
 

Selina Frazer & Michael Kaitell, 
Co-Headteachers 

Autumn Term 2021 
 

Friday 22nd October – INSET Day (no 
pupils) 
 

   ********************************************* 
Monday 25th October to Friday 29th 
October – Half Term Holidays 
Monday 1st November – INSET Day (no 
pupils) 
Tuesday 2nd November – All pupils return to 
school 
Tuesday 16th November – Flu Immunisation 
(1st session) 
Friday 10th December – Flu Immunisation 
(2nd session) 
 

Poppies 
Poppies will be on sale from  
Tuesday 2nd November  

Price list below: 

 
 

Item 
Suggested 

Donation Price 

Poppy 20p 

Silicon Wristband £1.00 

Snap Bands £1.50 

Reflectors 50p 

Zip pull 50p 

Parent Hub Attendance 

We would like all 
parents/carers to 
join us on Parent 
Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep 
you up to date with what’s going on at school. 
You’ll receive messages, pictures, 
documents and newsletters, all in one handy 
place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your 
app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

Congratulations to RR in Key Stage 1 who achieved 92.20% 
this week and to 3D in Key Stage 2 with 98.76% 
 

Class 
Attendance 

% 
Class 

Attendance 
% 

Class 
Attendance 

% 

RB 87.32 2M 89.67 4R 96.67 

RH 84.27 2T 77.40 5N 93.85 

RR 92.20 3D 98.76 5P 92.68 

1H 88.21 3G 89.29 5R 92.65 

1L 89.22 3T 91.62 6A 91.76 

1R 81.55 4E 92.12 6L 92.90 

2K 90.09 4G 92.93 6Y 90.12 

 

https://www.parenthub.co.uk/


School Uniform 

School uniform can be purchased  
online:  
 

www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  

Or  

Telephone: 01992 763679 
Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 

Final Reminder ~ Transition to Secondary School 2022 

Please action if you have not done so already. 
If you have a child in Year 6, please apply on line before 31st October 2021 at either 
www.eadmissions.org.uk or use the link at  www.lbbd.gov.uk/admissions.  

 
Please speak with Mr Bellevue if you you require assistance. 

Ultimate Sports Camp 

 

http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
http://www.lbbd.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.ultimatevisionsports.co.uk/programmes/course/16


RockSteady Feel Good Fridays 

 

https://webinars.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ref/u3vNDYeRkhLc0QWD
https://webinars.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ref/RMO28WEXQAKMcjWz
https://webinars.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ref/WlfM8lXeYqf0IODe


Race and social Justice Charter 

 



Ava’s Chain of Kindness Fundraising Day 

 



Year 1 Carnival  
Today, all of Year 1 took part in a colourful and joyful parade. This was linked to their work about Black History.  

 
 
The Notting Hill Carnival was first held in 1966 as an offshoot of the Trinidad Carnival, celebrating Caribbean 
culture and traditions in London. 
 
When the Notting Hill Carnival first started in Notting Hill, around 500 people attended the Caribbean festival. 
The carnival has since become the largest street festival in Europe, attracting hundreds of thousands to 
London, and continues to grow in popularity. You can usually expect to see some 50,000 performers in the 
parade and more than 30 sound systems, with more than one million people attending over the carnival 
weekend. 

Year 4 Walter Tull  

4E and Miss Ede have become very excited about 
Walter Tull, and in particular the fact that he did not 
receive the Military Cross. They have emailed Member 
of Parliament, David Lammy who in 2018 began a 
petition to try and get him to receive it posthumously. 
Children have been asking how to access the petition 
due their feelings that an injustice has taken place.   
 
When they received an automated reply, their 
excitement levels grew further.  
 
Click the link to learn more about Walter Tull 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sport/football/43504448  

  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sport/football/43504448


Thrive Approach - A parent and carers’ guide 

 

 



Thrive Approach - A parent and carers’ guide 

 



School Murals 

 
 


